
Dates for your diary        Attendance 

1st Place - Class 4 - 98.7%  

2nd Place - Class 6 - 96.7% 

3rd Place - FS2 - 96.4% 

Please continue to promote good attendance.  

We are trying to ensure all children are in and ready 
to learn before we close the gates at 9:00am. 

Whole School Attendance 94.4% 

Friday 1st March 2024 

@Colburn 

Tuesday 5th 
March 

Year 1 & Year 2 
Drumming 

Wednesday 6th 
March Year 3 Swimming 

Friday 8th March  World Book Day  

Friday 22nd 
March 

Break up for Easter 
Holidays 

Please follow our Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Colburn-
Community-Primary-School/61553372007060/  

On Friday 15th March, Helen Rutherford, a Specialist Sleep Practitioner for the 

Sleep Charity will be delivering a webinar on supporting neurodiversity children 

with sleep. During this webinar, she will explore common issues with SEN chil-

dren and tailored strategies to help improve sleep.  

Our Inclusion Team, feel this will be a beneficial session for parents and carers 

who may require support with improving their child/children's sleep.  

Please follow the link on our Facebook page 

Alternatively, if you would like to watch this in 

school, please contact the admin team. We would 

be happy to provide a room and refreshments 

for those  parents who would find this easier or 

more beneficial.  

Forest School 

Year 1: Wednesday 6th March 

Year 2: Thursday 7th March 

FS1/FS2: Friday 8th March 

Please make sure children wear 
 appropriate clothing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Athlete Visit 

Monday 26th February 2024 

The wonderful heptathlon athlete, Lucy 
Turner, joined us at Colburn! 
 

She was first selected to represent 
Team GB in 2017 and has her sights set 
on competing at the Commonwealth 
Games, European and World  
Championships and Olympic Games.  
 

All children from FS2 through to Year 6 participated in an energetic 
circuit session to put them all through their paces. 
This was followed by an inspiring assembly given by the Athlete      

 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Colburn-Community-Primary-School/61553372007060/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Colburn-Community-Primary-School/61553372007060/


‘I respond appropriately to what 
others say’ 

Y6. Maisie H 

Y5. Lexie B 

Y4. Alfie Mc 

Y3. Zoe S 

Y2. Patrick Mc 

Y1. Alistair L 

FS2. Charlie Mc 

Merit Points 

 

20 merits: Grace D   

100 merits: Finley A, Austin H 

400 merits: Kayden O   

500 merits: John Sahai, Jayden-
James O 

700 merits: Jake M, Jasmine T 

800 merits: Amelia S 

1300 merits: Theo-James P 

1500 merits: Amelia A  

 

Purple     
Amethysts  

Points 

325 

Yellow        
Diamonds 

Points 

316 

Red   
Rubies 
Points 

276 

Blue     
Sapphires 

Points 

314 

Green       
Emeralds 

Points 

276 

This Weeks House Points 

Loud and Proud Corner 

Safeguarding spotlight on: Child on child abuse 

Child on child abuse or harm is any form of physical, sexual, emotional and financial abuse, and  
coercive control, exercised between children, and within children’s relationships. This can include: 
 
• bullying, including cyberbullying, prejudice-based and discriminatory bullying 
• physical abuse such as hitting, kicking, shaking, biting, hair pulling, or otherwise causing physical 

harm; this may include an online element which facilitates, threatens and/or encourages physical 
abuse 

• Harmful sexual behaviours or sexual harassment, such as sexual comments, remarks, jokes and online 
sexual harassment, which may be standalone or part of a broader pattern of abuse 

• causing someone to engage in sexual activity without consent, consensual and non-consensual sharing 
of nude and semi nude images and or videos. 

 
Downplaying certain behaviours, for example dismissing sexual harassment as “just banter”, “just having a 
laugh”, “part of growing up” or “boys being boys”; or not recognising that emotional bullying can sometimes 
be more damaging than physical harm and should be taken equally seriously, can lead to a culture of        
unacceptable behaviours and an unsafe environment for children therefore any form of child on child 
abuse is taken very seriously at Colburn Community Primary School. 
 
If you have any concerns about peer on peer harm or abuse, please speak to a member of the safeguarding 
team.  

Year 3 really enjoyed their trip to Stump Cross 
Cavern. They entered a cavern full off twisting 
passageways, uncovered incredible rock  
formations and learned about the ancient myster-
ies hidden deep underground.  
 
In the afternoon, they made 
their own fossil imprints which 
they can keep as a memory!  

Polite Notice  
 

During drop off and pick up time, can parents and children 
please use the path to walk in and out of the site.  
 

Can we please encourage children not to walk or run in  
between the parked cars. 
 

Thank you for support 


